
Religious Leaders for Tobacco Farm Worker Justice 
PO Box 10645 

Raleigh, NC 27605 
July 7, 2014 

 
 
Susan M. Cameron 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Reynolds American Inc. 
Winston Salem, NC 
 
Dear Ms. Cameron and RAI Board of Directors, 
 
Greetings from Religious Leaders for Tobacco Farm Worker Justice. We are faith leaders from many 
diverse traditions who are concerned about farmer workers in the tobacco fields under contract to 
Reynolds American. We write, as we did in 2012, to RAI’s Board of Directors to express our continuing 
concern about the working and living conditions of tobacco farm workers.  
 
We believe that all persons are created in the image of God and have intrinsic value. We seek justice for 
all workers and especially for farm workers who are some of the most vulnerable workers in our society.   
 
Therefore, as someone with the power to make a difference in the lives of tobacco farm workers, we 
make two requests of you. 
 
First, we call on Reynolds American to negotiate a memorandum of understanding – as requested by the 
Farm Labor Organizing Committee – that will guarantee freedom of association, without retaliation, to 
farm workers employed on Reynolds American’s contract farms.   
 
Second, we call on Reynolds to prohibit growers from retaliating against farm workers for exercising 
basic workplace rights.  Workers who sign union cards, advocate for higher wages, or organize for better 
living and working conditions should not be subject to retaliation. 
 
By taking these two steps, Reynolds American can finally implement its stated commitment to respect 
universally recognized human rights as described in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. These 
rights include freedom of association, and the right to form and/or join a labor union without retaliation.   
 
Workers organized in a labor union will be able to work with Reynolds American and its growers to 
address many of the grave conditions outlined in the Oxfam America – FLOC report, State of Fear 
including sub-minimum wages, human trafficking, pesticide poisoning, inadequate housing and nicotine 
poisoning. In addition, a recent report by Human Rights Watch also found child labor to be a serious 
problem in North Carolina tobacco fields. These abuses will not end until farmworkers have a safe and 
effective way to speak out when abuses happen. This can only happen when workers are organized and 
have a recognized voice in the work place.  
 
Despite years of talk, little has changed. It is past time for RAI, the largest tobacco manufacturer in North 
Carolina and a leader in the tobacco industry, to fulfill its stated commitment to human rights, rights 
that are due to all of God’s people. We urge you to work with FLOC to bring justice to tobacco farm 
workers on RAI contract farms by guaranteeing freedom of association.   



 
Thank you very much for addressing these concerns. We will be in touch with you to learn what progress 
is being made on these matters.  Please contact Rev. Lindsay C. Comstock at 919-302-9581 or 
lcomstock@nfwm.org if you have any questions. 
 
Faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:lcomstock@nfwm.org

